Faculty Assembly Executive Council (FAEC) Meeting Minutes

March 28, 2012, 9:15 to 11 am

Present: Jim Morley, Elaine Risch, Beba Shamash, Max Goldberg, Jillian Weiss, Sam Mustafa, Alex Olbrecht

Absent: Donna Crawley, Peggy Greene

Secretary: Rebecca Root

______________________________________________________________________
1. Minutes of the March 14 FAEC meeting approved. 

2. President Morley’s Report

Discussed agenda for today’s FA and respective roles of FA and AFT. 
The administration has put aside funds for the Academic Commons, with expected contributions from several other sources on campus.

Pres. Mercer is developing an action document that he will forward to the FAEC regarding regular meetings between President’s Cabinet and FAEC, and expressing  a general sense of the need to enhance communication between administration and faculty.

FAEC and President’s Cabinet will have a joint meeting at some point in May.

3. Faculty Voice in Deans’ Evaluations
Decision: After discussion, consensus was reached that Pres. Morley will email Provost Barnett and Assoc VP for Academic Affairs and Employee Relations Judith Jeney for confirmation that faculty will have access to the results of survey questions we add to the current survey used for deans’ evaluations and reappointment.

4. Planning for April 18 Faculty Assembly

a. Tentative: The SBR Task Force will report the outcome of their work. It is currently pending approval from AFT and Provost Barnett.

b. Any necessary elections.

c. Assuming the relevant decision item is approved at today’s FA, the FAEC will generate a list of questions to add to the survey used for deans’ evaluations. Those questions will be presented to the FA for approval.  

      d.   Tentative: A report from the faculty representatives to the Strategic Planning   

            Task Force. 

e. Review of FAEC’s 2011-12 priorities and progress made on them. This will then inform a discussion about what the FAEC might usefully address next year.

5. Planning for May Conference

Discussed the possibility of having counterparts in faculty governance from other colleges in NJ speak to share experiences, perhaps on how to handle issues of programmatic need or faculty/administration relations. Another possibility is bringing someone from AAUP to campus to discuss ways for faculty to meaningfully engage in discussions about budgeting issues. 
6. New Business
The issue of Assistant Deans and Directors being hired on campus and their position somewhere between administrators and faculty was raised. We remain concerned about the status of these individuals in terms of tenure and their powers over academic programs. These individuals are hired to fulfill primarily administrative roles but then given a role in the faculty. 

Decision: Provost Barnett will be invited to attend the next meeting of the FAEC. We will ask her: What is the administration’s power to give Asst Deans and Directors faculty status, and what is the procedure for giving them tenure? Are there written policies regarding these matters?

Decision: Pres. Morley will email the incoming FAEC officers to schedule a time for them to meet with the outgoing FAEC officers. 

Does the FA have the opportunity to respond to changes to the Faculty Handbook before they are implemented? Assoc VP Jeney and AFT Local Pres. Kuchta have agreed that the answer is yes. Procedures are the purview of the union, but criteria are in the purview of faculty and administration. Some reorganization of the handbook is being planned, but Assoc VP Jeney has also suggested that she plans to announce changes to the promotions/reappointment process, such as requiring a meeting between unit personnel committees and herself before packets can be forwarded to her office, and having internal letters of support (ie. letters from Ramapo colleagues) requested by the unit personnel committees rather than the candidates themselves.

7. Meeting with Prof. Murray Sabrin (ASB), Faculty Rep. to the Institutional Advancement and Alumni Relations Committee of the Board of Trustees
The Institutional Advancement Committee has not met at any point in the last several years, nor has Prof. Sabrin received any communications about plans to meet or a decision to disband the committee (which is an ad hoc committee). He expressed his opinion that it would be best if faculty reps to BoT committees reported to the FA or FAEC after each BoT meeting to keep us apprised of developments there and solicit feedback from faculty.
Decision: Pres. Morley will ask Pres. Mercer to clarify whether this committee is still operative and its membership. With that information in hand, we can determine whether it is necessary to hold an election for a faculty representative to it.
. 

